
15% DISCOUNT
 The first Tuesday of each month on $50+ purchases

(some exclusions apply)
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ANDY's VALLEYVIEW IGA

HAPPY New Year! Looking Forward to an
Exciting 2022! 

The PVCL board is so grateful to be starting
2022 with three additional board members! 

We welcome Sarah, our new casino
coordinator; Finn, our new website
administrator; and Amanda, who will be our
grant writer! As we all know, many hands
make light work and we are looking forward
to a fabulous year ahead of us.

As mentioned in the last newsletter article,
we suspended rink operations this winter
due to safety concerns and financial
constraints. Unfortunately, COVID restrictions
continue to make getting revenue through
hall rentals challenging. We made the very
difficult decision to also terminate the
contract in place for our caretaker and rental
agent, Tracey (see the article on page two).
We appreciate everyone’s patience as we
adapt our rental process and hall
management moving forward. At this time,
board members have taken on the duties and
tasks of managing the hall. If there are
specific tasks or duties you would  
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would be interested in volunteering for, please
contact the board at info@pvcl.ca. Some
examples include (that aren’t board positions):
checking on the hall/picking up the mail,
facilitating rentals/showing the building to
potential renters, and check in and check out
procedures for renters. It’s a great way to be
involved with the community and meet new
neighbours!

With the new garbage program in Edmonton, it
can be challenging to dispose of large items. We
plan to offer a Big Bin Event again this year,
most likely in June. If you are interested in
organizing this event, please contact
info@pvcl.ca.

We hope to have a new website with a new
rental process up and running soon. We also
hope to offer some community events,
restrictions permitting, in the near future. 2022
is going to be an exciting year with lots of great
initiatives. Keep checking on the website and
social media for more information!

The PVCL Board:
Ben, April, Rhett, Brydon, Lisa, Jimmy, Rebecca,
Amanda, Finn, and Sarah

Do you want to plan a Food Truck event or a Family Movie Night? 
PVCL will support you and an event that serves our community members!  



WE ARE ON SOCIAL MEDIA!

@ParkviewCommunityLeague

Our Newsletter Team
Coordinator/Editor/Photography: 
Paula E. Kirman

Design/Content: Lisa Day

Advertising: Lindsey Graham

Distribution: Christina Froberg and many 

other volunteers who deliver to our doors.
 
Parkview Newsletter Deadlines
Submission & Advertising Deadlines: 

January 15, April 15, July 15 & October 15

For Submissions, Contact:

pvclnewsletter@gmail.com

For Ads, Contact:
parkview.advertising@gmail.com

The Parkview Community Newsletter is delivered to our community of more than 1,350
households in Parkview/Valleyview, plus extras at the Hall and local retailers like IGA four
times a year. It arrives in the first week of February, May, August, and November, with a
PDF copy uploaded to our website too! Not only do you get to enjoy cost effective
advertising but also help our community!

Each ad is $125 Ad banners size is 8 1/2” wide by 2” deep in JPG format and featured at the
tops and bottoms of pages. You may pay as you go or in advance for issues in a full year
(usually 4). If you need assistance creating an advertising banner, we are pleased to offer
design service for $50 per advertisement. 

Farewell to our Caretaker and Rental Agent,
Tracey!

The PVCL board would like to wish Tracey the
best of luck as she moves onto the next
chapter in her career. She has been a part of
the Parkview Community League for over 20
years in volunteer and paid positions. Her
selfless nature will be missed! It was
important to her that Parkview residents
know how much they mean to her and what a
pleasure it has been serving the community
all these years. All the best! 



Membership Counts
The Parkview Community League relies on your support and participation! While a large part of our
budget comes from casino dollars, we need membership dollars too! Just some of the benefits include:
Free weekly Community SwimTime at one of the city pools. Reduced rates for passes to City of
Edmonton Recreational facilities (pools and leisure centres, eg, Commonwealth Rec Centre, Kinsmen, JP,
Confederation). Skate tags allow you to use the ice rinks at any League rink in Edmonton. Membership is
required in order to join League programs (Brownies, Guides, Karate, Preschool, Tot Time, Yarn Nite,
Soccer). Discount on the use of the Hall once per year. You can get your membership online:
www.efcl.org

3-Year-Old Program:
Tuesday & Thursday Mornings

Monthly Fee: $160

4-Year-Old Program:
Monday, Wednesday & Friday Mornings

Monthly Fee: $200

Registration will be given in the following order:
1.   Siblings of children previously registered in the program, who live in Parkview/Valleyview.
2.   New registrants who live in Parkview/Valleyview.
3.   Siblings of children previously registered in the program from other communities.
4.   New registrants from other communities.
5.   Following the registration deadline, families will be accepted on a first come first serve basis, if
space allows.

*If/when class reaches capacity, a waitlist will be created following the priority order above.
(If we open a week for example, are we drawing from spot four randomly, will it be first come first
serve when it opens at a certain time?)

New Preschool Subsidies are available and more information on how to apply is available on the
Government of Alberta website: https://www.alberta.ca/child-care-subsidy.aspx#child-care-eligibility

Parkview Preschool 2022/23 Public Registration Opens February 9th

*Must be three years old & toilet trained to
attend. Registration of students turning three
prior to December 31, 2022 will be permitted, if
space allows, but children will not be able to
attend until their 3rd birthday.

https://www.alberta.ca/child-care-subsidy.aspx#child-care-eligibility


O U T D O O R  S O C C E R
R E G I S T R A T I O N
F E B R U A R Y  1  -  2 8 ,  2 0 2 2
Al l  in format ion ,  reg ist rat ion  and
payment  i s  ONLINE at :
https : / /emsawest .com/play/ register /
 
C o a c h e s  w i l l  r e c e i v e  a  c o m p l e m e n t a r y
c o m m u n i t y  l e a g u e  m e m b e r s h i p  f o r
2 2 / 2 3 .  Coaching counts  as  a  vo lunteer
opportunity  too .

Any  quest ions ,  you can emai l :
soccer@pvcl .ca

C o m m u n i t y  L e a g u e  M e m b e r s h i p  C a r d
( d i g i t a l  v e r s i o n / p h o t o s  a r e  f i n e ,  a n y
c o m m u n i t y  i s  a c c e p t a b l e )
p r o o f  o f  a g e  f o r  c h i l d r e n  ( b i r t h
c e r t i f i c a t e  o r  p a s s p o r t ,  f o r  e x a m p l e )
v o l u n t e e r  s i g n  u p  ( e v e r y  p l a y e r  m u s t
p r o v i d e  a  v o l u n t e e r  f o r  o n e  e v e n t ,  m o r e
d e t a i l s  b e l o w )

U 9  a n d  o l d e r :  p l e a s e  b r i n g  t w o  c h e q u e s :
o n e  f o r  t h e  J e r s e y  d e p o s i t  ( $ 5 0 )  a n d  t h e
o t h e r  f o r  t h e  v o l u n t e e r  d e p o s i t  ( $ 2 0 0 ) .
U 7  a n d  y o u n g e r :  p l e a s e  b r i n g  o n e  c h e q u e
f o r  a  v o l u n t e e r  d e p o s i t  ( $ 2 0 0 ) .

M a r k  y o u r  c a l e n d a r s !



M U S T  A T T E N D :  V e r i f i c a t i o n  i s  o f f e r e d  o n

M a r c h  9 ,  4 - 6 p m  &  M a r c h  1 1 ,  6 - 8 p m
P a r k v i e w  C o m m u n i t y  L e a g u e  H a l l  

( 9 1 3 5  1 4 6  S t .  N W )



P l e a s e  b r i n g :

S o m e  n o t e s  a b o u t  t h e  u p c o m i n g
v e r i f i c a t i o n :

W e  w i l l  h a v e  a  s i g n  u p  s h e e t  f o r  v o l u n t e e r
d u t i e s  t h a t  w i l l  h a p p e n  t h r o u g h o u t  t h e
y e a r ,  o r  y o u  c a n  d e c l i n e  t o  v o l u n t e e r  a n d
p a y  t h e  $ 2 0 0  v o l u n t e e r  b o n d .  S o m e
e x a m p l e s  i n c l u d e  t h e  f o l l o w i n g :  S p r i n g  &
S u m m e r  C l e a n  U p ,  B i g  B i n  E v e n t ,  C a s i n o ,
S o c c e r  E q u i p m e n t ,  a n d ,  o f  c o u r s e ,
C O A C H I N G ! !

https://emsawest.com/play/register/


P A R K V I E W  C O M M U N I T Y  
H A L L  R E N T A L S

YOGA CLASSES
BOOK CLUB
CRAFT/ART CLASSES
DANCE/MUSIC

We are looking for new businesses and
programs! Do you have a business offering
that our community would love? A program
or meeting that our facility (in part or full)
would be the perfect home to host?

Contact info@pvcl.ca for rental information.

P A R K V I E W  C A S I N O

Where:  Starlight Casino (West Edmonton Mall)
8882-170 Street, Edmonton 
When: Friday, June 10, 2022, & Saturday, June 11,
2022, Daytime & Nighttime shifts on each day

Polish up your rabbits feet and lucky Troll dolls! 
We need a total of 42 volunteers to fill daytime
and nighttime shifts of cash slinging and chip
counting while helping our community for a
great cause. The funds are going towards the
outdoor revitalization of our outdoor rink and
beach volleyball court. 
We plan to break ground on 
the projects this year!
 
Click the QR code to sign up 
and help out. Please reach out 
to casino@pvcl.ca with any 
questions.

mailto:casino@pvcl.ca


Lending Sled Shed
 
The Lending Sled Shed was created together by father/daughter team Keith Seright
and Kristie Edwardsen. The idea was to make sleds available for everyone to have a
chance to sled down a hill. It’s something most of us can do together that doesn't cost
a thing and can create memories that last a lifetime. The shed is near the
hall/playground at the top of the little hill.

Some winter photos by Paula E. Kirman. You can visit her photo blog at: westendstreetphotos.com

That's a young Kristie and her dad sledding (left), Keith building the Sled Shed
(middle), and Kristie and her dad when a Sled Shed was delivered (right). Thanks to
Keith and Kristie for your thoughtful gift to the community and your kindness!

http://westendstreetphotos.com/


CELEBRATE BOTH YOUR FAMILY AND YOUR PARKVIEW
COMMUNITY SPIRIT and have your family's name printed on
the outside of the new rink/court with your $1000 donation!

Donation Forms are available at www.pvcl.ca 
or EMAIL: orc@pvcl.ca 



Sponsorship $5,000 

3-foot-by-8-foot rink board



Contact: orc@pvcl.ca

ADVERTISE YOUR BUSINESS 
INSIDE THE NEW RINK/COURT!

BOARDS ARE GOING FAST!



Thank you to the following Families/Individuals &
businesses who have sponsored a rink board or

made a donation:

FROBERG
ROGERS

KING
MYSKIW

JACKSON
WHITTINGHAM

DAY
GOERTZEN

LACKEY
STRATTON
FORSTER
DICKEN

VANFRYSON
KAYBERCOV

GARDINER / WILSON
R&E KIRBY

SINNOTT / NACCARATO
PROCTOR 
KRAMER

ASCOT PROPERTIESVOLVO OF EDMONTON          ALLARD FOUNDATION



T H E  O U T D O O R  R E V I T A L I Z A T I O N  C O M M I T T E E
P R O G R E S S  R E P O R T :

ANY  INQUIR I ES  CAN  EMA I L :      ORC@PVCL .CA  

REMINDER: Hang on to your Silent Auction tickets from
March, 2020! New Event Date is: May 14, 2022 

Our tentative construction start date will be spring 2022, with a
goal of opening for skating in fall 2022. This goal can only be met if
we can satisfy funding requirements.

Please contact us at orc@pvcl.ca if you can help with fundraising
or would like to donate!"

$1-$499: small leaf featured on a
group Tree Board. 
$500-$999: large leaf featured on
a group Tree Board.
$1,000: a full tree featured on
their own Tree Board (requires a
Sponsorship Agreement). 

Donations from Individuals, Couples,
or Families will be recognized as
follows: 

(All of the above boards will be
located on the exterior of the rink.)

For more details, concept
drawings 
& Sponsorship Agreements, 
please visit pvcl.ca or use the 
QR code:


